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8-14-20
Dear Winchester & Ashuelot Residents,

Overall, the summer has seen the best weather in years to be outside, except for the lack of water for our gardens. This weather has been ideal to explore our outdoor region. Have you been to Pisgah State Park, Forest Lake, Mt. Monadnock, or hiked the rail trail?  Have you gone to one of the racetracks, drive-in or enjoyed outdoor dining at one of the area restaurants? Now is the time to do it. Come fall and winter life could be much different. It is so important both emotionally and physically to get outside and do things with other people. Just keep a safe distance and wear a mask. Traveling outside of New England.is not advised. If you should leave the area you are to quarantine for 14 days upon returning.  
The number of infections across the country and the world are staggering. It is expected to be 200,000 deaths by Labor Day in the U.S. Let’s not it be you or me. As stated previously, this fall and winter could be quite difficult. Start making some preparations now. Have a little extra food on hand and schedule any routine medical or dental visits now so they can be done in the next couple of months. If we can limit our contact with people, ours chances of catching the virus diminishes. Do not forget the best lines of defense are easy: wear a mask, wash your hands and stay 6 ft apart. 

The Selectmen voted to move the voting stations to the school for the upcoming elections. The gym is a much larger area with more doors to help with a better flow of people to address social distancing requirements. The state has distributed to all municipality’s tons of PPE supplies to help with elections. If you are not comfortable voting in person, please contact the Town Clerk soon about an absentee ballot. 
The Governor is now requiring for any gathering of a 100 or more persons mask wearing is mandatory. The number of cases is creeping up all around us and don’t be surprised when the Governor issues more stringent protocols to follow. NH is doing well right now but for how long? We must continue to be diligent in fighting this virus.
The school has issued a draft report on reopening the school in September. The report is on their website. Please review it. Children and staff will be required to wear masks. There are many safeguards put in place to protect our children and staff. In school education can only continue if all of us abide by the guidelines. 
Wear a mask to show respect for your fellow man. Mask wearing is to protect them not you!
